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BROOME COUNTY SHERIFF’S OFFICE  
PRESS RELEASE 

 
On February 3, 2023, Broome County Sheriff’s Office deputies responded to a report of a two-
car motor vehicle accident on Route 7 in the Town of Colesville. Drivers and passengers in both 
vehicles were found unharmed. 
 
During the investigation, one of the drivers, Jesse T. Zurn, a 40-year-old male from the Village 
of Port Crane was found be slurring his speech, expressing poor physical coordination and was 
unable to maintain his balance. Zurn admitted to have been drinking but refused all field 
sobriety and chemical tests.  
 
Zurn was arrested and charged the following:  
 

• Driving While Intoxicated, a Class E Felony 
• Aggravated Unlicensed Operation of a Motor Vehicle in the Third Degree, a 

Misdemeanor 
• Making an Unsafe Lane Change, a Violation 

 
Zurn was processed for arrest and released on an appearance ticket to answer for his charges at 
the Town of Colesville Court later this month.  
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